


WINTERSET PUBLIC LIBRARY - BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES
November 20, 2019, 6:00 pm
Library Meeting Room
123 N. 2nd St., Winterset, Iowa


Members present:  Debi Martens, Molly Clark, Mike Mahan, Jennifer O’Brien, Tom Brown, Ky Schmitt, Liz Berry, and Director Jean Bosch.


Members absent & excused:  None

Call to Order by Martens at 6:01 p.m.


Approve minutes of meeting:  October 16, 2019: Motion was made by Clark/Mahan to approve minutes, motion made unanimously.


Greet visitors & hear citizen comments: No visitors 

1. Policy Manual, Mobile Hotspot – 2nd review, motion was made by Schmitt/O’Brien, motion made unanimously.

2. Policy Manual, Sex Offenders – tabled until December meeting to clarify points.

3. Personnel Policy Manual, Inclement Weather – 1st review/discussion revisited.  Bosch will revise and present in December for 1st review/discussion.

4. Policy Manual, Library Patron Registration – 1st review was completed and will be presented in December meeting for 2nd review.

5. Request for Early Closure at 5 p.m. for Staff Holiday Event on 12/11/19 was approved by the board.  Motion was made by Schmitt/Clark and voted unanimously.

6. Acceptance of City vehicle donation - decision was approved by the board.  Motion was made by Schmitt/Clark and voted unanimously.


Director’s Report
1.	Activity Report was reviewed by Bosch.

2.	Friends of the Library update was reviewed by Bosch.
  
Other

Review Revenue & Expense Report 


Approve Claims:  Motion made by Mahan/Clark, motion voted unanimously.


Upcoming business meetings & events
Festival of Lights parade lineup	Nov. 29		6:45 pm	Yoga Studio lot
City Council meeting			Dec. 2			7:00 pm	City Hall
Holiday Open House			Dec. 7			10 am-noon	Library
Trustees meeting			Dec. 18		6:00 pm	Library 
Friends meeting			Jan. 9			6:30 pm	Library  
	

Adjournment by Martens at 7:12 p.m.


Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Jennifer O’Brien


[bookmark: _GoBack]Addendum:  Martens and O’Brien met with Bosch after the board meeting to review the 6 month Strategic Planning and recommends approving a cost of living increase (if the City approves for the rest of the City employees) to Bosch for the year 2020.  This decision was made now for budget preparation purposes.



